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NEWSLETTER 

“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 
2015-16 School Calendar …. 
 
A DRAFT of the 2015-16 school calendar was reviewed by the 
Treynor Board of Education at the March school board meeting.  
Unfortunately, we are still waiting for the State Legislature to 
make a final decision pertaining to school start dates.  Once this 
occurs, the official 2015-16 school calendar will be adopted. 
 
In the meantime, a copy of the DRAFT calendar can be viewed in 
this newsletter or on the school website under the “calendar” tab.  
If you have any comments or suggestions for consideration, 
please email me your thoughts at kelwood@treynorcardinals.org. 
 
Here are a few “highlights” within next year’s calendar: 
 

 Registration will be held Monday, August 3 in the HS Commons. 
 School will begin one week later than previous school years. 
 We will continue with a 3 day break at Thanksgiving. 
 Due to the later start, second semester will not end until mid-January 

rather than prior to Christmas. 
 Both semesters contain 90 days. 
 Third quarter Parent/Teacher conferences align with Easter creating a 

nice 6 day Spring/Easter break for families. 
 If weather cooperates, the school year will conclude on May 27. 
 

Snow Day/Make-Up Day Plans….. 
 
As we enter the final quarter of the school year, it’s time to try and forecast the last 
day of school for this year.  Thus far, we have missed four full days of school due to 
snow days and state tournament days.  Fortunately, we have three days allocated in 
the current calendar that students will not have to make up.  Therefore, students 
only have one day of school to make up, pending any additional weather issues.  All 
make up days will be added to the end of the school calendar.  At this time, school 
is scheduled to dismiss on May 26. 
 
Keep your fingers crossed for good weather and no additional make up days! 
 
As always, thanks for your continued support of our students, staff and programs. 
 
Go Cardinals! 
 
Mr. Elwood 

The  
15-16 “DRAFT” 
school calendar 
is available on 
the website. 
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“District Details”…a few notes from Superintendent Elwood 

Treynor Community Schools Property Tax Rate to Decrease by $ .39 
 

The Treynor Community School’s Board of Education reviewed the projected 2015-16 school budget at their 
March meeting.  The levy rate paid during the 2014-15 school year is $14.17.  The new rate for 2015-16 is 
projected to decline to $13.78.  Therefore, the school’s portion of your property taxes will be reduced by .41 
cents. 

This will be the fifth year in a row the school district has been able to reduce their property tax rate.  The rate 
has fallen from $15.93 to $13.78…..a total decrease of $2.15. 

 

Mrs. Jill Kay Named as New Elementary Principal 
 

Treynor Community Schools are excited to announce the hiring of Mrs. Jill Kay as our next Elementary 
Principal.  Mrs. Kay has been educating students in the Omaha Public Schools for the last fifteen years and will 
begin her work at Treynor effective July 1. 

 

Mrs. Kay was born and raised just outside the city limits of Omaha, near the Ponca Hills area.  She attended 
Omaha Public Schools until she graduated from high school in 1994.  After high school, Mrs. Kay earned a 
Bachelor’s Degree in Elementary Education and later earned a Master’s Degree in Elementary Curriculum, both 
from the University of Nebraska at Omaha.  In December, 2014, she completed her K-8 Administration 
Endorsement from Wayne State. 

 

Mrs. Kay shared with me that she is married to an incredibly hard-working and loving husband, Shannon, who is 
self-employed in their family transportation business.  Together they have three children:  Connor (11), Haley 
(10), and Carson (7).  All three Kay children are very active in both school and youth sports.  In her spare time, 
Mrs. Kay enjoys running, hiking, camping, boating, and any other activity that involves the outdoors.   

 

Mrs. Kay will be visiting the school district and community over the next few months.  Please welcome her to 
Treynor when you get an opportunity. 

SPELLING BEE RESULTS 

Congratulations to the following students for their efforts in this year’s spelling bee: 
 
      4th Grade      5th Grade 
1st Place  Clara Teigland  Norah Beekhuizen 
2nd Place  Averi Jefferson  *Payton Chapman 
3rd Place  Nate Christensen Eleanor Scott 
 
    *  Overall Building  Champion 



Glad that the weather is cooperating, but our students are definitely starting to get some 
spring fever.  The kids had a great month and were able to purchase books from our Scholas-
tic Book Fair, took part in the 4th Annual Elementary Night of the Arts, completed a week of 
Iowa Assessments testing and watched the boys claim the 2-A state basketball championship! 
 
April will prove to be just as busy with Iowa Money Smart Week, 2nd & 3rd and Kindergarten 
& 1st grade music concerts and the babysitting clinic for students in 5th & 6th grade.  We will 

also host the annual Kindergarten Roundup on April 17th. 
 
We look forward to the warm days that April will provide and the activities that our students will take part in.  
As we begin to wind down the school year, please let me know if you ever  have questions or concerns about 
your children’s education.  Feel free to call, email, or just stop in and say hello anytime.  [487-3422 or 
tlarsen@treynorcardinals.org] 
 
Thanks for all of your educational support and for making Treynor a school where “Excellence is Expected 
and Excellence is Achieved!” 
 
Mr. Larsen, Principal 
Treynor Elementary School 
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FROM THE ELEMENTARY PRINCIPAL’S DESK 

April 1  Accelerated Reader Cardinal Cart #3 
April 2  No School/Teacher Inservice 
April 3 & 6 No School/Easter Vacation 
April 8  School Board Meeting 
April 9  2nd & 3rd Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m. 
April 13  2nd & 4th Grade Field Trip to Orpheum 
April 17  Kindergarten Roundup 
April 20  Kindergarten to Stephen Fite Concert 
April 22  Progress Reports Sent Home 
  1:00 Early Dismissal/Teacher Inservice 
April 27  Spring FAST Testing Begins 
April 28  Kindergarten & 1st Grade Music Concert @ 7:00 p.m. 
April 30  5th Grade Band Concert @ 7:00 p.m. 

 

If you have a student who will be in kindergarten next fall, please plan to 
attend Kindergarten Roundup on Friday, April 17th.  If you don’t have a child 
currently in school, please call the elementary office to make sure that your 
child is on our list.  An informational letter was sent out in mid-March.  If you 
have any questions, please contact Natalie or Mr. Larsen at 712-487-3422. 

UPCOMING ELEMENTARY EVENTS 

KINDERGARTEN ROUNDUP 



NOTES FROM THE MIDDLE SCHOOL PRINCIPAL …. 
 MRS. BERENS 

 

 April 2  No School—Teacher Inservice 

 April 3-6 No School—Easter Vacation 

 April 22 Progress Reports  

  1:00 Early Dismissal 

 

 

 

 

The school  year has gone by so quickly that it’s hard to believe we are in the fourth quarter already.  We 
recognize that this is the time of year when some students tend to start letting their work slide because 
they would rather be outside enjoying the weather than working on homework.  “Parents Still Make a Dif-
ference” has a few suggestions for parents in regard to this.  They are as follows: 

 

 Ask questions about assignments.  Which one was the most interesting?  Which one was the most 
difficult?  What are you studying now in History?  Do  you have any projects or tests coming up?  
Convey to your child that you are still very much interested and want them to continue focusing on 
school work. 

 If your teen averaged three hours of homework per night during the winter, a new 15 minute home-
work average should make you suspicious.  A comment like, “Your teacher sure let up on the home-
work suddenly”, might be enough to fix the problem. 

 Suggest that your teen do the reading aspect of homework on the front steps.  That way they are still 
able to enjoy the sun without sacrificing homework time. 

 

As always, please let me know if you ever have questions or concerns.  Thank you for all of your educa-
tional support! 

 

Mrs. Berens 

Middle School Principal 
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Fourth quarter is 
here—don’t let 

the school work 
slide! 

PARENTS OF CURRENT 5TH GRADERS 

 

Current fifth grade students will visit the middle school building on Thursday, April 
25th.  Students will come over to hear about their schedule for next year, then they 
will buddy up with a 6th grader to tour the building and eat lunch. 
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The school year is winding down or is it revving up?  Spring semester is sup-
posed to be when the classes are coming to a close, getting ready for graduation 
and the fun of the last day of school.  At Treynor, spring semester is a continua-
tion of meetings, teacher trainings, athletic and musical events.  Slowing down is 
not in our vocabulary.  We have  many activities scheduled and students are 
continuing their studies.  I am not sure if we did slow down, we would know what 
to do.  One of our teachers coined a phrase “excellence is expected and excel-
lence is achieved”.  Excellence can never be achieved if we sit back and wait for 
others.  So, we continue on the path of excellence. 

We would like for everyone to take notice of our Treynor Community Schools website.  On the site, you can 
take a tour of all the buildings, (elementary, middle and high schools), watch teacher created videos of all of our 
high school courses, review the musical and activities calendars, and keep up on all the most recent announce-
ments of our district.  One thing I would like to point out is a promotion we are running on the activities calen-
dar.  In the lower right of the activities calendar, you will see a red hooded sweatshirt.  If you press on that 
sweatshirt, it will take you to a company where you can create your own t-shirt, sweatshirt, polo shirt, etc. for 
any Cardinal activity/sport.  I am not trying to boost the company, but they donate approximately $8.00 per or-
der back to the school for our activities fund.  Now that is the boost!  Every Treynor apparel order equals sup-
port for Cardinal activities.  The activities department would like to thank everyone who has supported us; not 
just by ordering apparel from this website, but also from the many concession stands and apparel orders from 
the Booster organizations.  We in all of the activities would like to thank you for your support and guidance dur-
ing the school year.  Thank you! 

THOUGHTS FROM THE HIGH SCHOOL PRINCIPAL….. 
 MR. NAVARA 

BOOSTER CLUB CLOTHING SALES 
The Treynor Athletic Booster Club is looking for an individual or group of individuals to take over 
the clothing sales for the upcoming school  year.  Duties would include:  contacting coaches, 
coordinating artwork and getting the orders set up for the sport seasons and Christmas order.  
Most of the work can be done by email.  If you are interested in learning more about what is 
involved, please contact Gail Hartigan at the school (487-3414) or Barb Hempel at 566-9479. 
 

NEWS FROM POTT. COUNTY ROADS DEPT. 

The following information has been received from the Pottawattamie County Second-
ary Roads  Department: 
 
Road Construction on L55 Treynor “Y” (from Highway 6 south approximately 1/4 
mile) 
 
This project will begin in the second week of April and be completed over the summer.  
The intersection will be reconstructed to provide turning lanes on Highway 6 and to 
intersect at 90 degrees.  The road will be closed to through traffic during construction. 
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CITY WIDE GARAGE SALE 

The Junior Treynor Women want to help you with your spring cleaning again this year!  We are advertising and 
organizing the annual Treynor City  Wide Garage Sale. 
 

City Wide Garage Sale 
Saturday, April 25th 

 
For more information, or to take part in 

the sale, please contact: 
Jen Phelps c (402) 547-3011 

jenphelps54@gmail.com 
Hurry...the deadline to register is 

Friday, April 10th!!! 
 

Advertising will be purchased from the Daily Nonpareil and Gazette.  Additional flyers advertising the event will 
be posted in surrounding area businesses and school newsletters.  Cost to participate in the city wide sale is 
$5.00.  This fee helps to offset the advertising and printing costs JTW will incur to promote the city wide sale.  
Payments can be mailed to Junior Treynor Women, c/o Jennifer Phelps, 15140 Hearthstone Dr., Council 
Bluffs, IA  51503. 
 
Visitors will be instructed to pick up a map at local area businesses the week of the sale.  This map will give 
local garage sale addresses, day/hours open and list any items you wish to advertise. 
 
This year, the Junior Treynor Women are teaming up with TS Bank and their Suitcase for 
Kids drive.  Please consider donating any suitcases, bags or totes to be donated to Chil-
dren’s Square to be given to foster children.  As kids transfer from house to house, they of-
ten have nothing besides a garbage bag to hold their belongings.  There will be more details 
given later on where to donate your bags. 

SPRING MUSIC CONCERTS 

 
April 9  Second & Third Grade Concert @ 7:00 in the West Gym 
April 28  Kindergarten & First Grade Concert @ 7:00 in the West Gym 
April 30  Fifth & Sixth Grade Band & Sixth Grade Vocal Concert @ 7:00 in 
     the Auditorium 
May 7  High School Fine Arts Night @ 7:30 in the Auditorium/MS Commons 
May 12  Junior High Concert @ 7:00 in the Auditorium 
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EASTER EGG HUNT 

SAVE THE DATE! 

Treynor’s Annual City-Wide Easter Egg Hunt 

Saturday, March 28th at 2:00 p.m. 

Old Football Field located behind the Elementary 

Ages 0 to 4th grade welcome! 

Bring a basket and join in the fun! 

Sponsored by Junior Treynor Women 

Rain/snow date will be Saturday, April 4th 

SPRING & SUMMER PASSES 

 

Activity passes for spring/summer are available.  These passes will admit one person to 
thirty home contests for track, soccer, softball and baseball.  Tournament games are not 
included.  The passes reflect a significant 40% savings from paying admission at the gate.  
Adult passes are $90 and student passes are $55. 

Passes can be purchased in the Superintendent’s Office. 

ST. PAUL LUTHERAN CHURCH GARAGE SALE 

St. Paul Lutheran Church is having their annual garage sale on Friday, April 
10th from 7:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. and on Saturday, April 11th from 7:00 a.m. to 
12:00 noon.  The sale will be held at Roger & Ann Vorthmann’s shed at 31112 
Highway 6.  Donuts, coffee, food and drinks will be available for purchase while 
you are shopping!  We are also seeking donations for the sale, so if you have 
items you would like to drop off at the shed between Monday, April 6th through 
Wednesday, April 8th, all donations would be appreciated.  If you need dona-
tions picked up, please call the church at 487-3880 or Denise at 402-680-8172.  
Proceeds from this sale are going toward our high school youth mission trip to 
Chicago this July! 
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Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

  
 

 1 
Elementary 
AR Cardinal 
Cart 

2    NO 

SCHOOL 
Teacher 
Inservice 

Girls Track @ 
Audubon 4:30 

Boys Soccer 
AHST Here 4:30 

3 
NO 

SCHOOL 

4 

 

5 
   Easter 
 

6   NO 

 SCHOOL 
Boys Track  Here 
4:30 
Boys Soccer @ 
Harlan 4:30 
Girls Soccer @ 
AHST 5:00 

7  IVJC @ 

Morningside 
JH Track @ 
Underwood 4:00 
Girls Track @ 
Clarinda 4:30 
G Soccer Atlan-
tic Here  5:00 
 

8    
School Board 
Meeting @ 7:00 

9  
Girls Track @ 
Harlan 4:30 
2nd & 3rd 
Grade Spring 
Concert @ 7:00 

10 

G & B Golf @ 
Riverside  4:00 
Boys Track  @ 
Clarinda 4:30 
G & B Soccer 
Underwood 
Here 4:30/6:30 

11 

State Solo & 
Ensemble  
Contest 
Girls Golf @ 
Sidney 9:30 

 

12 
 

13 G & B Golf  

@ AHST 4:00; 
Boys Track @ Tri 
Center 4:30 
Girls Soccer St. 
Albert Here 4:30 
2nd & 4th Grades 
to Orpheum 

14 
Girls Track @ 
Lewis Central 
4:00 
JH Track 
Here 4:00 

15  
 

16 
JH G Track @ 
Red Oak 4:00 
Girls Track @ 
Tri-Center 4:30 
WIC Art Show 
@ Tri-Center 

17  Kind. 

Roundup; G & B 
Golf Audubon 
Here 4:00; Boys 
Track @ Under-
wood 5:00; G/B 
Soccer Here MV 
4:30/6:30 

18 

 

19 
 

 

 

 

 

20   
G & B Golf @ 
Griswold 4:00 
Boys Track 
Here 4:30 
Kdg. to Stephen 
Fite Concert 

21  
Girls Track 
Here 4:30 
G & B Soccer 
@ Nodaway 
Valley 
5:00/6:30 

22   

1:00 Early  Dis-
missal—Teacher  

Inservice 
Progress Reports  

5th Gr. Arbor Day 
Activities; Baby-
sitting Clinic 1:30 

23  
JH Track @ 
Audubon 4:00 
Boys Soccer 
WCV Here 4:30 
Boys Track @ 
Griswold 5:00 

24 
G & B Golf 
Triangular Here 
4:00 
Girls Track @ 
Underwood 
5:00 

25  
Boys Golf @ 
Denison-
Schleswig 8:30 
Boys Soccer @ 
Glenwood  

26  
 

 

27 G Track @ 

Harlan; G & B 
Golf @ IKM-M 
4:00; G & B Soc-
cer @ Glenwood 
4:30/6:00 
B Track @ Glen-
wood 4:30 

28 K-1 Con-

cert @ 7:00; 
Boys  Golf @ St. 
Albert 3:30; 
Girls Soccer  
Riverside Here 
5:00 
 Boys Track @ 
Audubon 4:30 

29 
 

30 JH B Track 

@ Red OakG/B 
Golf Mo Valley 
Here 4:00; G 
Track @ Wood-
bine 5:00 
G Soccer AHST 
Here 5:00; 5/6 
Band & 6 Vocal  

  

April 2015 

Happy Easter!    



 Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

    
 

  
  

 

1 
K-3 Field Day 
12:00—3:00 
Boys Track @ 
Red Oak 5:00 

 
 

2 
JH Large Group 
Contest @ Red 
Oak 
Girls Soccer  @ 
Denison 9:00 
Boys Soccer @ 
Riverside 8:00 

3 4  
Baseball Practice 
Begins 
JH Track @ F-M 
4:00 
G & B Golf  T-C 
Here 4:00 
B Soccer Clarinda 
Acad. Here 5:00 

5  
WIC G & B 
Track @ Gris-
wold 3:30 
Kindergarten to 
Rose Theater 

6 
G & B WIC 
Golf @ Atlan-
tic 9:00 
1:00 EARLY 
DISMISSAL 
TEACHER 

INSERVICE 

7  
Fine Arts 
Night 7:30 
JH Track @ 
Audubon 4:00 

8 
 Grades 4—6 
Track Day 
G & B Golf  Under-
wood Here  4:00 
 Boys Soccer @ 
A.L. 4:30 
G & B Track @ 
Underwood 5:00 

9 
Large Group  
Music Contest 

10 
 

11  
Softball Practice 
Begins 
JH Track @ Mo 
Valley 4:00 
Girls Track @ 
T-C 4:30 
 

12   

JH Spring Con-
cert @ 7:00 
G Golf @ T-C 
4:00 
G & B Soccer 
@ Tri-Center 
4:30/6:00 

13   
Card Bank Trip 
Senior Awards 
Night @ 6:30 
Baccalaureate 
@ Zion Con-
gregational 
Church 8:00 

14  
G & B Dis-
trict Track 
Here 4:00 
Grades 3-5 
Career Fair 
 

15 
Girls Soccer @ 
A.L. 4:30 
Boys Soccer Riv-
erside Here 5:00 
Boys Sectional 
Golf 

16 
 

17 
Graduation 

     2:00 

 
 

18 
G & B Soccer 
@ Underwood 
4:30/6:30 
Girls Regional 
Golf ; Kdg. 
Grandparents 
Day 2:00 

19 
Girls Soccer 
@ T.J. 4:30 
Boys Soccer 
@ WCV 5:30 

20   

 
21 
G & B State 
Track 

22  
G & B State 
Track 
Boys District 
Golf 

23  
G & B State Track 

24  

 

 

 

25  
Memorial 

Day 
 
Var Baseball @ 
Nodaway Valley 
7:45 

26  

Boys SubState 
Soccer 
Girls Regional 
Golf 
 

27 
9th BB/SB   
T-C Here 
4:00/5:00 
JV/V SB/BB 
Tri-Center 
Here 6:00/7:30 

28  
Boys SubState 
Soccer; G  Soccer 
Riverside Here 
5:00; JV/V SB  
SW Valley Here 
6:00/7:30 

29  
Boys State Golf; 
Girls Regional 
Soccer; 9th BB/SB 
@ Mo Valley 
3:30/5:00; JV/V 
SB/BB @ Mo 
Valley 6:00/7:30 

30 
Boys SubState 
Soccer 
Boys State Golf 
Varsity Baseball @ 
Treynor 11:00 

May 2015 
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Happy Mother’s Day! 

    Congrats Grads! 
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ADDRESS SERVICE REQUESTED 

Treynor Community School does not 
discriminate in its’ policies or programs 
on the basis of race, color, creed, reli-
gion, age, sex, handicap, national origin, 
marital status, sexual orientation, gender 
identity, socio-economic status or ances-
try.   Treynor Schools supports Affirma-
tive Action and Equal Opportunity Em-
ployment. 

So many articles of information regarding upcoming and past events are posted to the 
school website that we’d like to encourage you to make www.treynorschools.org a daily 
stop during your web browsing.  We try to reserve email notices to items that are im-
portant or that have deadlines, so we ask that you visit the website regularly to stay up to 
date on the happenings at Treynor CSD.  If you have Facebook or Twitter, you can also 
visit the District/Social Media page to follow Treynor CSD. 

PO Box 369 
Treynor, IA 51575 

Phone: 712-487-3414 
Fax: 712-487-3332 

We’re on the Web! 

www.treynorschools.org 

Treynor Community 
School 

POSTAL CUSTOMER 

LUNCH ACCOUNTS & IND. TECH FEES 

Just a reminder with the end of the school year approaching—all lunch accounts must have a 
positive balance on the last day of school.  Students who have a negative lunch balance will 
not be able to sign out for the year.   

Fees will also be due for Industrial Tech. classes and projects.  Please check the bulletin 
board in the Middle School Commons.  Lists are posted through Hex 3.  Payment can be 
made in the Middle School or Superintendent’s Office. 

CHECK OUR WEBSITE DAILY 


